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The following administrative rule concerning e-mail use is intended to promote an ethical and 
professional work environment and to meet the requirements governing the use of District 
computer resources. District e-mail accounts are provided to current District staff for the 
purpose of conducting District business, and to students to enhance their educational 
experience.  Staff e-mail accounts will be deactivated upon termination of employment; student 
e-mail accounts will be deactivated upon graduation or withdrawal.  

All District e-mail users are responsible for understanding and observing the District Technology 
Appropriate Use Guidelines, and all other applicable policies, regulations and laws in connection 
with their use of District computer technology resources.  The District Technology Appropriate 
Use Guidelines are available on the District's website at www.4j.lane.edu/cis.  These guidelines 
require that communications on District equipment be appropriate, professional, and courteous.  
These guidelines and state law also provide that an employee's District e-mail account is not to 
be used as a substitute for an employee's personal e-mail account.  Using District-provided 
email for personal correspondence, except on an incidental basis, is prohibited. Conversely 
District business that is conducted by e-mail should use a District e-mail account and not a 
personal e-mail account. A personal e-mail account should not be forwarded to a District e-mail 
account and a District e-mail account should not be forwarded to a personal e-mail account.  

All electronic mail records are considered District records subject to potential disclosure under 
the Public Records Act.  Employees and students should have no expectation of privacy in their 
electronic communications.    

All staff and student e-mails sent and received through the District e-mail system are the 
property of the school system and will be retained (archived) for a minimum of three (3) years. 
An investigation team will be established when necessary to review archived records. In the 
case of a litigation hold (a directive not to destroy electronic mail that might be relevant to a 
pending or imminent legal proceeding) normal retention procedures will be suspended for all 
related records.  

 
Citings: 
Board Policy KGF  
Board Policy JFCFA/GBNAA  
Board Policy JB  

State Law: ORS 244.040  
State Law: ORS 260.432 

 
 

http://www.4j.lane.edu/cis
http://policy.osba.org/eugene/KL/KGF%20D1.pdf
http://policy.osba.org/eugene/J/JFCFA_GBNAA%20D1.PDF
http://policy.osba.org/eugene/J/JB%20D1.PDF
http://landru.leg.state.or.us/ors/244.html
http://landru.leg.state.or.us/ors/260.html

